
 

 

     

 

 

UPD SAFETY ALERT 
This notice is being provided by University Police in compliance with the Federal Jeanne Clery 
Disclosure of Campus Security Policy and Crime Statistics Act of 1998. (Notice #: 2020-01) 
 

 
SAFETY INFORMATION: 

NYPD is investigating an incident that occurred on 42nd St in the vicinity of the entrance to the college. At 
approximately 11:30PM on 05/15/24, 2 women were standing on the sidewalk when an unknown male 
subject snatched the cell phone out of one of their hands and ran across the street. There is no reason 
to believe that either the suspect or victim were in any way affiliated with the college. UPD is providing 
this safety tip to members of the community to ensure that you are always situationally aware of your 
surroundings. 
 
Date of Incident: Wednesday, May 15, 2024 (approximately 11:30pm) 

 
 
 

 

Safety Warning/Tips: 
  

 Stay alert at all times and be aware of your surroundings.  

 Be aware of people approaching or standing nearby. 

 Maintain control of your personal belongings at all time. 

 Do not chase after. Obtain a detailed description of the suspect to help police 
attempts to track and locate the suspect. 
 

 


